PCT 5	#	

name



Directions:

print, complete, staple together & submit pages: 1,4,5,6,7,9,10,11

Centuries of Peace

			•				
P	\mathbf{a}	٠,		^		•	
г	C	v		C	١	Λ	,

ctivate Schema. Scan to see what you know about religion, peace, and conflict.	
stablish a Purpose for Reading. What do you need to learn?	

Vocabulary: complete page 6 before reading the selection.

Read & Integrate Knowledge

Predict Picture Relate Monitor Fix

Given the regular outbreaks of religious and political violence in the Middle East, it's easy to think of Muslims, Jews, and Christians as natural antagonists. This wasn't always the case, however. For hundreds of years, Muslims, Jews, and Christians lived in peace on the Iberian Peninsula, in what is now Spain. They farmed side-by-side, governed together, and even shared their most important intellectual and religious texts. This collaboration led to the founding of the first modern universities in the West.

But this peaceful collaboration is not what many remember most about the Muslim empire in Spain. What's most commonly known about the Muslim empire in Spain is its savagely violent beginning and end. After watching for centuries as the Visigoth empire collapsed into corruption and civil war, Muslims in Northern Africa began planning a massive invasion of the Iberian Peninsula. Under General Tariq ibn Ziyad, an army sailed nine miles from Africa to the Rock of Gibraltar (derived from the Arabic "Tariq's Mountain") in 711. By 718, Muslims controlled all of today's Spain and Portugal and part of southern France. This territory was called al-Andalus. Almost 800 years later, the last Muslim leaders were expelled from Spain during a brutal 11-year military campaign that ended on January 2, 1492, when King Mohammad XII surrendered in Granada.

Between these violent bookends, however, thrived a rich and multicultural culture called the Convivencia, or coexistence. While there were occasional outbreaks of violence and repression by Muslim authorities directed against people of other faiths, Christians and Jews were officially labeled "dhimmis," or protected peoples under Islamic law. A small number of Jews and Christians rose to powerful positions in the government.

People from all three faiths also joined together to share ancient texts that had been preserved by their respective religious teachers. In Toledo and in the empire's capital of Cordoba, monks and scholars gathered from across Europe and the Muslim world to translate and debate important texts. Perhaps the most important of these scholars was Averroes, who was known in Arabic as Ibn Rushd. Averroes, a judge and scholar, delivered the forgotten wisdom of Aristotle to the rest of the world. He helped rescue ancient Greek philosophy from oblivion, enabling the Muslim empire's golden age to provide the intellectual backbone later used to build modern Western civilization.

Born in 1126 to a family of prominent civic leaders, Averroes was considered a polymath, becoming a master in Greek and Islamic philosophy, theology, mathematics, and science. He started translating Aristotle from Greek into Arabic after the ruler of the Iberian caliphate asked him to create a version of the text that was clearer and easier to understand than previous translations. Averroes went on to translate most of the known works by Aristotle plus *The Republic* by Plato and also published many short commentaries on each work.

His work came at an important time. By the 12th century, only a handful of Europeans could still read the works of Aristotle in their original Greek. Few copies of the original survived because they had been written on fragile papyrus, and most versions copied onto more durable and expensive parchment were owned by Islamic authorities. After circulating through the scholastic society of Cordoba, Aristotle's works were copied and sent across Europe, sparking a resurgence of interest in his philosophy in the West that continues today.

While all this seems very remote, the reasons behind Averroes's work are just as important today. His best-known original work, "The Incoherence of the Incoherence," was a defense of the rational mind over religious belief as the root of wisdom and knowledge. Aimed at Islamic leaders who were trying to enact a stricter version of religious law across the empire, Averroes took a risky position, arguing that humans should be the ultimate deciders of law and justice, not God. Five hundred years before writers such as Thomas Hobbs navigated a similar path, Averroes's positions have caused many to call him the "founding father of secular thought in Western Europe." Many of his works were kept at the personal library of the local caliph, or emperor, who was estimated to have collected around 400,000 books, making it one of the largest libraries in the world at the time.

While Averroes argued for greater plurality of world views, the culture of the Iberian peninsula promoted religious equality—or at least some modicum of tolerance—on a day-to-day basis. Jews emigrated from the Middle East and Northern Africa to Toledo and other major cities on the Iberian peninsula, creating some of the most stable and prosperous Jewish communities in the world at the time. It was here that a Hebrew Renaissance flourished, resulting in some of the most important works of Hebrew poetry.

Perhaps the most surprising collaboration between religions during the al-Andalus empire happened inside the mosques, which were shared between Muslims and Christians. This was most apparent at the Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba. Founded in the year 600 by the Visigoths as a Catholic church, it was divided by Muslim leaders into Muslim and Christian sections after the Muslim conquest. As more Muslims immigrated to Cordoba and their ranks overwhelmed the building, the emir (ruler of al-Andalus) purchased the other half from the Christians and allowed the Catholics to rebuild churches that had been destroyed during the invasion. Thus began a two-century construction project to enlarge the mosque, which came to include some of the tallest and most ornate indoor structures in all of medieval Europe. The mosque was rechristened as Cordoba's cathedral when Christians re-took the city in 1236. Three hundred years later, local church leaders proposed to destroy the huge mosque and build a church in its place. But the townspeople were so opposed to the plan they won a rare intercession from the Holy Roman Emperor, second in the Vatican hierarchy only to the Pope, who agreed the mosque should be saved. Today the entire sprawling complex is protected by the United Nations as a World Heritage Site.

Coexistence between Jews, Christians, and Muslims during Islamic control of Spain was not perfect. Jews and Christians were never fully equal to Muslims under Islamic law, and their treatment varied based on changing political and religious decisions of Muslim leaders. But the centuries of Muslim rule were characterized by greater tolerance than anything found at the time in Europe. And thanks to the relative tolerance of the Muslim al-Andalus empire, Western Society rediscovered some of the philosophy and art that would become its foundation.

Recall

Comprehension Questions

(circle the best answer)

- **1.** According to the passage, where did Muslims, Jews, and Christians live in peace together for hundreds of years?
- A Northern Africa
- **B** the Middle East
- **C** the United States
- **D** the Iberian Peninsula
- **2.** Averroes translated most of the known works by Aristotle from Greek into Arabic. What effect did Averroes's translations have?
- A Aristotle's translated works circulated throughout Europe, sparking a resurgence of interest in Aristotle's philosophy.
- **B** Aristotle's translated works circulated throughout Europe, sparking widespread criticism of Aristotle's philosophy in the Muslim empire.
- **C** The Iberian caliphate asked Averroes to create versions of Greek texts that were clearer and easier to understand than previous translations.
- **D** Averroes formed a defense of the rational mind over religious belief as the root of wisdom and knowledge.
- **3.** The Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba is a symbol of peaceful religious coexistence. What evidence from the passage best supports this conclusion?
- **A** The Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba included some of the tallest and most ornate indoor structures in all of medieval Europe.
- **B** The Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba was divided by Muslim leaders into Muslim and Christian sections after the Muslim conquest.
- **C** The Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba was founded in the year 600 by the Visigoths as a Catholic church.
- **D** The emir purchased the other half of the Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba from the Christians and allowed the Catholics to rebuild churches that had been destroyed during the invasion.
- **4**. The word "secular" is used to describe something that is not based on or connected to religion. Why is Averroes considered the "founding father of secular thought"?
- **A** He argued for the greater plurality of world views
- **B** Many of his works were kept at the personal library of the local caliph, or emperor, who was estimated to have collected around 400,000 books.
- **C** He defended the rational mind over religious belief as the root of wisdom and knowledge.
- **D** He took a risky position during a time when Islamic leaders were trying to enact a stricter version of religious law across the empire.

5. What is this passage mainly about?

 A the treatment of people of different faiths during the Muslim empire in Spain B the culture of the al-Andalus empire in Spain C the life and work of Averroes
D the resurgence of Greek philosophy during the Muslim empire in Spain
6 . Read the following sentence: "Given the regular outbreaks of religious and political violence in the Middle East, it's easy to think of Muslims, Jews, and Christians as natural antagonists . This wasn't always the case, however. For hundreds of years, Muslims, Jews, and Christians lived in peace on the Iberian Peninsula, in what is now Spain."
As used in this passage, what does the world "antagonist" most nearly mean?
A enemy B friend C supporter D neighbor
7. Choose the answer below that best completes the sentence.
The Mosque-Cathedral of Cordoba eventually had sections for Muslims and Christians, it was originally built as a Catholic Church.
A thus
B alsoC but
D like
8. What is the Convivencia?
9. Describe an example of people from different religions on the Iberian Peninsula coexisting or collaborating peacefully.
10 . How did Averroes support the peaceful collaboration between Muslims, Jews, and Christians during the Muslim empire in Spain? Use information from the passage to support your answer.

Vocabulary

Word = Useful vocabulary in this reading selection (Some are provided. You supply more).

Definition = Define each word.

Synonym = Provide a synonym for each word.

Etymology = Circle any etymological words parts in each word and define them in this column.

Word	Definition	Synonym	Etymology	
outbreak				
collaboration				
philosophy				
surrendered				
peninsula				
durable				
intellectual				
coexistence				
risky				
translate				
oblivion				



Forecasting Severe Weather Conditions to Communities, Helps Prepare Them by Alissa Fleck

Preview

Activate Schema. Scan to see what you know about weather conditions, forecasting, and community preparedness.		
Establish a Purpose for Reading. What do you need to learn?		

Vocabulary: complete page 11 before reading the selection.

Read & Integrate Knowledge

Predict Picture Relate Monitor Fix

Severe weather does not happen in one place all the time, but when it happens, it's important to be prepared for it. Knowing the weather risks of where you live and how to plan for them are key to staying safe in any kind of storm.

While tornadoes can hit any part of the United States at any time of year, there are parts of the country—and certain seasons—in which tornadoes are much more common than others. Tornadoes primarily hit the U.S. in an L-shaped area from Iowa to Colorado to Texas. Oklahoma has the highest impact zone. Most tornadoes take place in this region in the month of May.

It's very helpful for weather scientists, emergency responders and community members to be aware of this so-called "Tornado Alley" in keeping people safe. While it may be difficult to protect buildings and other structures, maintaining public awareness helps humans protect themselves and their families in instances of severe weather. Protecting human lives is the most important thing. The National Weather Service provides timely warnings, and local TV and radio stations broadcast these warnings so that people in the tornado's path can seek shelter in time. Towns also set off warning sirens that indicate there is potential for a tornado.

People who live in areas with high tornado frequency are also familiar with how to prepare for these events. One way people might prepare for a tornado is to seek protection in a basementor storm shelter where heavy winds are less likely to blow around dangerous objects, which could hurt someone. Often during storms people get hurt by flying debris rather than the storm itself. People who don't have basements or have disabilities preventing them from moving with ease are sometimes encouraged to lie down in a bathtub and cover their heads. These are just some of the ways people stay safe when a tornado is on the way

Hurricanes, on the other hand, tend to strike coastal regions. You would not see a hurricane hit the Tornado Alley, for instance, because there are no oceans nearby. Florida is one state in the U.S. that gets hit by a large number of hurricanes. Meteorologists can usually predict hurricanes several days in advance. If it's safe to stay at home during a hurricane, people are advised to cover their windows with shutters and stock up on food, water, medication, batteries and other items they might need. As with tornadoes and other severe weather, people should expect to lose power to their homes for potentially several days or more. Even when the hurricane has passed, there can still be dangerous flooding in the streets for which people should also be prepared.

Sometimes government emergency services will decide it's not safe for people in the hurricane's path to stay in their homes, and they will be told to evacuate in advance. When people evacuate their homes, they move to a safer region until the storm passes and they can return home.

Recall

Comprehension Questions

(circle the best answer)

- **1**. What is one type of severe weather discussed in this passage?
- **A** earthquakes
- **B** tornadoes
- C tidal waves
- **D** heat waves
- 2. What does this passage compare and contrast with tornadoes?
- **A** This passage compares and contrasts basements with tornadoes.
- **B** This passage compares and contrasts emergency services with tornadoes.
- **C** This passage compares and contrasts Oklahoma with tornadoes.
- **D** This passage compares and contrasts hurricanes with tornadoes.
- **3**. Read this sentence: "While it may be difficult to protect buildings and other structures, maintaining public awareness helps humans protect themselves and their families in instances of severe weather."

What evidence from the passage supports this statement?

- A "While tornadoes can hit any part of the United States at any time of year, there are parts of the country—and certain seasons—in which tornadoes are much more common than others."
- **B** "The National Weather Service provides timely warnings, and local TV and radio stations broadcast these warnings so that people in the tornado's path can seek shelter in time."
- **C** "You would not see a hurricane hit the Tornado Alley, for instance, because there are no oceans nearby."
- **D** "Severe weather does not happen in one place all the time, but when it happens, it's important to be prepared for it."
- **4.** Which state would a tornado be most likely to strike in May?
 - A Oklahoma
 - **B** New York
 - **C** California
 - **D** Florida

5. What is this passage mostly about?
 A the National Weather Service B flooding caused by hurricanes C preparing for tornadoes and hurricanes D Colorado, Iowa, Texas, Oklahoma, and Florida
6 . Read the following sentences: "As with tornadoes and other severe weather, people should expect to lose power to their homes for potentially several days or more."
What does the word severe mean in the sentence above?
A simple B winter C very bad D very calm
7. Choose the answer that best completes the sentence below.
People should prepare for severe weather, tornadoes and hurricanes.
A such asB howeverC meanwhileD third
8. According to the passage, what is one way that people prepare for a tornado?
9 . According to the passage, what is one way that people prepare for a hurricane?
10. What are some similarities between preparing for a tornado and preparing for a nurricane? Support your answer with evidence from the passage.

Vocabulary

Word = Useful vocabulary in this reading selection (Some are provided. You supply more).

Definition = Define each word.

Synonym = Provide a synonym for each word.

Etymology = Circle any etymological words parts in each word and define them in this column.

Word	Definition	Synonym	Etymology	
forecast				
maintain				
indicate				
potential				
disabilities				
encourage				
evacuate				
tornado				
primary				